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https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvD1-KedJAexZNplPZU9KpA
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Approved at the ReLondon Audit Committee 
Meeting on 6 September 2023 
 
 
Signature: ………………………………………….. 
                 Joe Murphy, Committee Chair 
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  *Income for consultancy (2022/23) 
  *Income for training academy (2022/23) 
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ReLondon’s capital is held as a loan by the GLA and, due to recent interest rate increase,  has been 

generating interest at 5% based on the daily rate of return on the GLA GIS (Group Investment 

Syndicate) investments. On 12 August 2023 we were informed that the GIS ceased to exist from 30 

June and that the GLA will replace the GIS rate with the ‘Sterling Overnight Index Average (SONIA)’. 

SONIA is a Bank of England interest rate benchmark based on actual transactions and reflects the 

average of interest rates that banks pay to borrow sterling overnight from other financial institutions 

and other institutional investors.  

It can be inferred that ReLondon has no choice but to accept the interest rate contract change as no 

alternative is being offered, however we may choose to remove our capital completely from the GLA 

loan and hold elsewhere. As such we have reviewed the external market and present a range of 

offers available, these are the highest rates found in the categories of instant access, 90-120 days 

notice and 12 month fixed term rates.  

 

Recommendation that ReLondon’s capital remains on loan to the GLA. 

In June ReLondon’s initial two year contract was up for renewal and along with it a rent review. TOG 

proposed a 10% increase on the base rent increasing the annual fee from £141,045 +VAT (including 

discounts offered in our first two years) to £191k + VAT. Alongside this room hire has added a 

further £25k to costs despite being very frugal.  

During the search for alternative cheaper premises ReLondon was offered the opportunity to move 

into Sustainable Workspaces, on the fifth floor of County Hall, as part of a community of sustainable 

and circular economy focused business and not-for- profits.  

Alongside delivering savings of £100k per year, the facilities (meeting rooms / phone booths etc) are 

better and there is a huge opportunity for us to develop our profile in the sector and build networks 

to achieve greater impact.  

ReLondon will be moving to the new space at the beginning of November
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Jo Rogers 
Director of Operations and Governance  

August 2023
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